

Minister for Planning

Our Ref:

BMIN016538

File:

12/009501-01

Ms Kylie Keating Coroner's Registrar Coroners Court of Victoria Level 11, 222 Exhibition Street MELBOURNE VIC 3000



1 Spring Street
Melbourne Victoria 3000
GPO Box 2392
Melbourne Victoria 3001
Telephone: (03) 9938 5990
Facsimile: (03) 9938 5949
DX210292

Dear Ms Keating

Thank you for your letter dated 29 November 2012 and the investigating coroner's 'Finding into Death with Inquest' relating to the tragic death of Tye Norman Sunderland.

I have noted the Coroner's recommendations on page four of the decision, that "consideration be given to amending the Building Act:-

- to require a permit before construction of the type of masonry walls and facings currently exempted by Schedule 8;
- b. to require a bricklayer constructing such a wall or facing to certify, in writing, that appropriate ties have been used to attach the new brickwork to suitable existing materials;
- c. to permit regular overall structural assessment of rental properties."

I have written to the Chief Executive Officer of the Victorian Building Authority, Mr. Greg Hyams, drawing his attention to the investigating coroner's recommendations and requesting that the Victorian Building Authority consider these recommendations.

If you have any further queries in relation to this matter please contact Mr John Phillips, Director, Planning and Building Systems, Department of Transport, Planning and Local Infrastructure on (03) 9223 5344.

Yours sincerely

MATTHEW GUY MLC Minister for Planning

Privacy Statement

Any personal information about you or a third party in your correspondence will be protected under the provisions of the Information Privacy Act 2000. It will only be used or disclosed to appropriate Ministerial, Statutory Authority, or departmental staff in regard to the purpose for which it was provided, unless required or authorised by law. Enquiries about access to information about you held by the Department should be directed to the Manager Privacy, Department of Transport, Planning and Local Infrastructure, GPO Box 2392, Melbourne, 3000

